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Councillor Snow expressed difficulty with the motion. He stated that 
if he votes for it, he will be condoning pollution, and if he votes for 
the City to hook on, he will be condoning more pollution in district 
4. He suggested that the City of Halifax might learn something from us 
if we negotiate with them. However, Councillor Snow expressed a need 
for more answers, suggesting a need to know exactly what they are 
asking us for. 

It was moved by Councillor DeRoche, seconded by Councillor Snow: 
"THAT the decision on Councillor Poirier's motion be deferred 
pending consideration of the City of Halifax's resolution by and 
recommedation from the Urban Services Committee." 
Motion Defeated. 

It was moved by Councillor Lichter, seconded by Councillor Bayers: 
“THAT the vote on this motion be deferred until after the Warden 
gets in contact with the Minister of the Environment and the 
Minister of Municipal Affairs. If these ministers are willing to 
meet with the Councillors, the vote will be held after the meeting 
If these ministers refuse such a meeting, the vote will be held at 
the next session of Council." 
Motion Carried. 

Councillor Poirier informed that at the closed door meeting with the 
ministers, Mr. Nantes said he would only meet with a very small group 
of residents from district 2. He strictly stated that he would not 
attend any other public meeting. Harden MacKenzie verified this. 

Councillor Lichter advised that he is simply respecting the line in the 
letter from the Minister of Environment which invites such a meeting. 

UNIFORM CLOSING DAY BY-LAW 

Councillor Reid declared a conflict of interest. 

Mr. Kelly advised that this by-law has been dealt with in detail by the 
Executive Committee, and it has not been referred to Council for 
consideration. 
It was moved by Deputy Harden Hiseman, seconded by Councillor MacKay: 

"THAT By—law No. 57, a by-law respecting a Uniform Closing Day for 
Retail Businesses be adopted." 
Motion Carried. 

Councillor Mont reminded members of Council that he had received a 
petition from some members of the Cole Harbour United Church in 
opposition to this by-law. However, after viewing what is taking place 
with Sunday store openings in Cole Harbour and the wide use these 
stores are getting on Sunday, Councillor Mont stated that there must be 
wide—spread support in Cole Harbour for stores to remain open on 
Sunday.
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Councillor Mont asked Mr. Cragg if he can foresee us getting into any 
problems with this by-law and the way it is worded. Mr. Cragg advised 
that this by-law was discussed with two other Municipal Solicitors in 
the metro area, and they agree with Mr. Cragg that this by-law should 
be satisfactory, and we should not run into the problems that Dartmouth 
already has. Councillor Mont clarified that this by-law will enable a 
retail store, either large or small, to open on Sunday provided that 
they apply for the permit and specify the hours. Mr. Cragg advised 
that this is correct. 

Councillor Lichter asked if Section 3(b) meant "all uniform closing 
days" instead of “a uniform closing day". This appears that each day 
you want to be open, you have to apply and pay for a permit; however, 
our intent is to have a permit issued for one year for a fee of $50. 
Mr. Cragg stated that this is worded properly, and the intent is to 
have one permit per year for a $50 fee. 

Councillor Lichter next asked what justification we have to charge $50 
for a simple permit such as that included in the agenda. He questioned 
if our intent is to help the merchants, or is it our intention to pass 
a by-law only to generate some extra revenue? Mr. Meech advised that 
this $50 fee covers not only the large supermarkets, but it also covers 
the local cornerstore convenience store, which has always been able to 
remain open on Sundays. At the time of discussions of the by-law, it 
was suggested that if the fee is only for regulatory purposes, maybe a 
fee much smaller than 550 would be suitable, assuming there will be 
little or no additional enforcement costs of administration costs 
outside of processing the permit. Therefore, it is possible that the 
fee could be smaller, but some probably look at if from the point of 
view that $50 per year for a larger business is very nominal, and for a 
very small operation, this fee may be an additional inconvenience. 
Councillor Lichter suggested that with a high fee, the small 
convenience stores may feel that they cannot afford to apply for the 
permit and so do not bother to do so. Therefore, there will be more of 
an enforcement problem than if the fee is reasonable. 

Mr. Meech asked Mr. Cragg if we have the ability under this by-law to 
regulate open hours. Mr. Cragg advised that we probably do not have 
this ability. He should be uniform because we cannot be discriminatory 
and favour one business over another. 

Councillor Mont pointed out that Section 5 of the by-law makes 
provision for the hours that the business will remain open on a uniform 
closing day, but the permit provides no space to enter these hours. 
Mr. Kelly advised that this was an omission when this permit was drawn 
up. The hours would have to be identified on the permit. 

Councillor Mont next asked if each application will have to come to 
Council for approval. Throughout the by-law, there are references to 
Council issuing permits, Council suspending permits, etc. There is no 
section in this by-law that delegates this autority to the Municipal 
Clerk or the Collector. Mr. Cragg advised that it is generally 
Council's policy to designate the Municipal Clerk to act from time to 
time on particular matters on behalf of Council. Mr. Cragg advised
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